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Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting

January 17, 2012
The regular monthly Board meeting convened at 4 p.m. at the Stonebridge Golf Club with these Board directors in attendance: Randy Hall, Matt Sawrie, Patrick Hemmings and Clay Crenshaw.  
Swim & Tennis Report.  John Thomas, General Manager, submitted this written report:  
1.) There has been an increase in activity on the courts during the mornings and in the fitness center during the morning and evening hours.

2.) The CTA has asked me to be the Junior Team Tennis Coordinator for Bossier and to head the committee for junior tennis for Bossier and Shreveport. These two positions will help to increase the tennis activity for the junior tennis at Stonebridge.

3.) I will be attending a workshop February 10 & 11 in Lafayette, La. The workshop is for Junior Team Tennis and Junior Tennis. I also will be testing for my Crossfit Certification in March. 

4.) I talked to Blue Haven Pools and Jeremy will be coming out within the next two weeks to check on the Virginia Grame Baker qualifications. We had issues when trying to schedule during the holidays.

5.) Members were asking about the possibility of having access to the restrooms during non-club hours. For the members that exercise at 5:00am, for example.

6.) I wanted to check on the possibility of getting a credit card to purchase items like cleaning supplies, etc for the club.

7.) We are planning our first Tennis Mixer for February and will tie it into Valentines Day. At that time we will sign up people interested in serving on our tennis, social and fitness committees. 

8.) I have received nice feedback from residents and members concerning the fence repairs.

I am very excited about the progress in activity at the club. I did not expect to get this busy so soon and during this time of year. The months of November through February are typically slow due to holidays and weather.

Employee Handbook.  Review of the proposed Employee Handbook was deferred to the next meeting.
Covenants.  Randy continues to inspect and report covenant violations.
Architectural Review Committee.  Art Schuldt filed a written report stating the Committee was reviewing a set of plans for new construction (the only review since our last meeting).  Additionally, Art informed the owner of a home under construction that he needed to erect a silt fence around the construction site and have the streets cleaned.

In Art’s report he recommended the Board have its attorney review the ordinance for a gated community (with guarded access) in order to bring a recommendation to the City Council to improve the language.  This recommendation was deferred to the next meeting so Board members would have adequate time to review and discuss it.
Financial Report.   Matt is preparing the December Balance Sheet and the December Income Statement for distribution to the Board later this month.  Matt led the Board in a review of the A/R Aging Summary.  Matt is working on a 2012 Budget Proposal for the Board.  Our CPA will prepare the 1099’s and W-2 for distribution.  Our CPA will prepare the 2011 Tax Return this year. 
The Board has been very pleased with John Thomas’ performance as General Manager of the S&T.  It was decided John should be charged with preparing a budget for 2012 and assume responsibility for Account Payable invoices for S&T with support from our CPA and Treasurer.  In addition, the Board approved issuing John a credit card for day-to-day needs with a $1,000 limit.   Patrick, our past Treasurer, will be the Board director responsible for oversight through the transition period and until Patrick rotates off the Board in April.
The Board wants to express its appreciation to Jason Smith for providing leadership and support in making the S&T a successful startup.  Jason has volunteered countless hours of personal service and is to be commended for his dedication to the Stonebridge community.  
Grounds Maintenance Report.  Our landscaper will rake out the ruts made by the fence contractor recently at S&T.  This will be a very minimal cost.

Randy will work to have a single brick replace in the arches on Waterbury.  He will also have the mason touch up the cracks in the cinderblock wall in front of S&T.
Next month Matt will provide the Board a rendering of the community sign that is planned for the entrance of the subdivision.

Due to the design of the cul-de-sac at Turnbury Drive it receives damage to the pavers from large vehicles making the turn.  Matt will make a proposal to the Board to lay in stones and native grasses that will be aesthetically pleasing and reduce the cost of maintenance.  
Ponds, Water Wells & Fountains Report.  Randy advised repairs have been made to the fountain at Imperial Circle.  A cap is needed to make the fountain work properly.  A replacement cap will be ordered or fabricated.  
Randy will continue to work with the well company to make repairs at Majestic Cove and at Wilshire/Waterbury.

Randy and Clay will install the fountain to the Hunter’s Run pond on January 18.

The Board approved a contractor installing electrical service to the new well drilled at the end of Duck Haven Pointe.
Patrick advised the repairs to the fountain at the entrance have been completed.

Miscellaneous.  Clay will provide training to John Thomas to keep the website updated as far as programs being offered at S&T.

The Board approved John’s request to make the restrooms accessible to members by providing a key in the Fitness Facility to each restroom.  Further, John will research the possibility of having the restroom locks changed where member will have access by swiping their security card.

Randy purchased and will install a new mailbox for S&T.

Randy will work with the Traffic Engineering Department of the City of Bossier City for advice in improving the driver visibility at Canterbury and Stonebridge Blvd.

Patrick will continue working on the bidding of guard services.

The Board approved the purchase of a 4-station exercise equipment for the Fitness Facility.  The equipment is commercial grade and will replace a piece of equipment that has worn out and deemed unsafe. 
An Email Blast to registered users of website will be sent to provide notice that a 2012 windshield sticker will be required to allow unfettered access into the subdivision.  When entering Stonebridge in the evening hours the 2012 windshield sticker identifies the vehicle so that the driver has access without the normal screening procedure for visitors.  By displaying the 2012 windshield sticker it communicates the driver has a legitimate right to have access and it helps to build a sense of community.

A dispute between neighbors regarding water drainage and a construction of a fence will be resolved by a release being executed after the Board meeting. 
The Board adopted Notification Procedures of all “reportable” incidents to the Board by the S&T General Manager.

Clay will make arrangements to reserve the meeting room for the Annual Meeting in April.  The Board had a brief discussion about adopting some minimum guidelines for directors in regards to their attendance at monthly Board meetings and active participation in the fiduciary responsibilities of the Board.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.
Minutes were taken by Clay Crenshaw.
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